
	 

 

ROCKBOURNE PARISH COUNCIL  
All Rockbourne residents are invited to attend Parish Council meetings  

and to raise issues with Councillors at the start of meetings. 

Meeting held on Tuesday 7th July @ 7.00pm, at the Cricket Pavilion, Rockbourne 
Recreation Ground – according to social distancing recommendations. 

Present: Keith Kirkcaldy (Chair), Tim Ash (Vice Chair), Jamie Carmichael, Ian Whitworth, 
Nicky Broadbridge, Liz Bradwell and Gale Gould (Clerk). 

1. To receive apologies for absence – Cllr Edward Heron (HCC) 

2. To receive declarations of interest – none declared. 

3. To review minutes of the previous meeting – all agreed. Proposed by Cllr 

Whitworth. Seconded Cllr Broadbridge. 

4. To review council finance – report to be circulated to Councillors. 

5. To discuss planning applications: 

• Harold’s Cottage – was discussed and Cllr Kirkcaldy proposed to support the 

application under PAR1 of the Planning Regulations. Seconded by Cllr Ash. 

All agreed. 

• Allens Farm – the Parish Council noted concerns from a villager about the 

current building works there, as no plans seem to be available in the public 

domain.  

6. To discuss Traffic Management issues: 

• Cllr Carmichael reported that he was going to publicise the plans for the traffic 

management scheme in the village by placing draft plans on the village notice 

board. Despite other activities by Highways Agencies in the village, there has 

been no further news about the proposed traffic management schemes since 

Cllrs Heron’s email of 23.06.20. Cllr Kirkcaldy will write to Cllr Heron and be 

asked to confirm plans and costs, to be able to present scheme to the villagers.  



	7. To discuss Recreation Ground 

• Update on Cricket Pavilion/Building Regs. All major work has been finished. It is 

planned to apply for building regs before 16th July – due to the lifting of restrictions 

on cricket. The Parish Councillors were concerned that the pavilion, patio and 

surrounding areas were kept clean and tidy by all users.  

• Bournemouth Water – water leak claim being processed. 

• Playground equipment – estimate for works to playground submitted by M Castle 

Builders. Works to playground approved – Cllr Kirkcaldy proposed. Cllr Ash 

seconded. All agreed. 

8. To hear reports from other meetings. Nothing declared. 

9. To discuss correspondence and any other business 

• Fire Safety Training – all to be completed. 

• Email from HCC Passenger Transport Operations & Infrastructure Inspector – 

asking if the village wanted new bus sign/school bus sign or removal of post 

and sign. Clerk was asked to request removal of bus sign and pole. 

• St. Andrew’s churchyard maintenance – Cllr Ash proposed as a first step to 

offer help with grass cutting and wild flower management. 

10. To arrange the date for the next meeting: Tuesday 4th August 2020.  


